
Dear Parents/Guardians:

In an effort to submit applications to the Eastern Long Island Academy of Applied Arts (BOCES) in a
timely manner, current sophomores and juniors interested in attending the Academy of Applied Arts
(BOCES) for the 2023/2024 school year are asked to complete the interest survey on the LHS website.  In
order to complete the form, students must be logged into Google using their Longwood email account.
There are a limited number of seats (85 seniors and 10 juniors) for Longwood High School students to
attend the Academy of Applied Arts (BOCES) each school year.

Longwood High School has set the following criteria for students to be eligible to apply to the program:
1) Sufficient credit to be a 12th grader
2) No student may be absent 9 or more days including out-of-school suspension for the 2022/2023 school
year
3) Lateness to class is considered in reviewing attendance
*Attendance is reviewed at the end of the school year to ensure eligibility
4) Juniors must enroll in a 2-year program

Interested students who meet the criteria and select an Academy of Applied Arts (BOCES) program as a
2023/2024 course selection (week of February 27, 2023) will be contacted by their school counselor to
review the Academy of Applied Arts (BOCES) application process.

The Academy of Applied Arts (BOCES) Practical Nursing program is open to seniors only and has a
required entrance exam.  Students interested in the Practical Nursing program should meet with their
counselor to obtain the entrance exam registration packet and information on test prep courses.  Prep
course applications must be submitted by February 6, 2023.

Interested students should complete the Academy of Applied Arts (BOCES) interest survey on the LHS
website by Wednesday, January 25, 2023.  Should you have questions regarding the Academy of Applied
Arts programs, please contact your child's counselor.

Sincerely,

Kristin Garrett
Counseling Department Chair


